
With the already committed EMF expenditure for the Station, Cemetery Wall, Heritage 
Centre, Guildhall and Library STC will begin to use their Statutory Contingency Fund 
for 2018/19 if further capital expenditure is made this year.  
 
Bearing this in mind I recommend as the Finance Officer a freeze is put on all other 
capital expenditure until the new financial year. I feel a decision on this will need to be 
made at the next Full Council. 
 
Many thanks 
Finance Officer 
 


